August 31, 2021	Planning Board	7:00PM
	Meeting Minutes


Members Present: Thad Presby, Eric Meth, Monica Laflamme, and Mary Grote

Others Present:	W. Alec Morris
 
A regular meeting of the Franconia Planning Board was held at the Franconia Town Hall on Tuesday, August 31, 2021.
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Thad Presby 

Approval of Minutes – Thad made a motion to approve the minutes of July 13, 2021, as written, second by Eric. All were in favor and the motion passed. 

7:05PM – Public Meeting, Janis & William A. Morris, Lot Line Adjustment, Easton Road (Tax Map 25, Lot 9-1).    This public meeting was properly noticed and all abutters were notified. Alec Morris was in attendance to present this matter to the Board.

Alec stated the people purchasing the Franconia Inn have requested that all of the ice-skating pond be part of the Inn property. At this point there is a small portion, .15 acres, that is located on Alec’s property and this lot line adjustment would remedy that situation.

Thad noted that the plan indicates that the Inn property is currently 63.14 acres and will become 67.03 acres; however, the amount of land being transferred to the Inn is .15 acres, so the math is off. Alec stated he would contact Gardner and have him make the necessary corrections.

The Board reviewed the LLA checklist and determined the application and plan meet all necessary requirements. Thad made a motion to accept the application for LLA as presented with the clarification of the 63.14 acres to 67.03 acres, second by Eric. All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.

Thad closed the public meeting at 7:15pm.

7:15PM – Public Hearing, Janis & William A. Morris, Lot Line Adjustment, Easton Road (Tax Map 25, Lot 9-1).  This public hearing was properly noticed and all abutters were notified. 

There being no public input and no further questions from the Board, Thad made a motion to approve the LLA with the one condition of the clarification of the Inn acreage, second by Eric. All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.

Thad closed the public hearing at 7:20pm.

Solar Ordinance – Eric briefly discussed the progress by the Energy Commission on the proposed Solar Ordinance. He stated that they expect to finalize the ordinance at their next meeting which is scheduled for the third week in September. Thad stated the Planning Board will need to have two public hearings before the end of the year in order to incorporate the Solar Ordinance into the Zoning Ordinance.

Master Plan – The Board discussed the changes made to the survey questions at the July meeting. Thad stated the Board needed to move forward with the survey. Mary suggested allowing the two absent members a chance to see the final survey before it is sent out. Thad stated he will update the changes on the 7/12 document and the Board can review it at the next meeting and then finalize it.

The Board had a brief discussion about the delivery method of the survey. Thad suggested handling it electronically by posting the survey to the website. Notices can be placed in the newspaper, on the website, and around town to let residents know how and where to obtain a survey. Mary stated she believes it is best to send a postcard in the mail because the surveys have always been mailed and there are people that are not computer savvy. Thad stated he would check with Carol to see how we obtain the addresses of residents and who might be missed. The Board will vote on the delivery method at the next meeting.

Thad inquired if there was anything else the Planning Board needed to get ready for Town Meeting. Eric suggested working on the sign ordinance. The Board began working on a revision last fall but it has not been completed. Thad stated he would have Carol send the sign ordinance to the Board and they could work on it at the next meeting.

The Board had a brief discussion regarding the possibility of applying for an exemption with the State from the Shoreline Protection Act, similar to what the Town of Littleton did on Ammonoosuc Street.  Thad stated that anything within 250’ of the river is protected and you need a permit to do anything. The Town can ask for an exemption for a certain area like the village center or from the bridge to the fire station. Thad suggested this is something the Board should think about. 

The next Planning Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 14th, at 7:00pm at the Franconia Town Hall. 

After a motion and a second, the meeting adjourned at 8:00pm.
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Wills 
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